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	Dear Sigma Sailor,

This is my last News Letter as Class Captain and I hope you have all had a very enjoyable sailing season.

It has been a great pleasure being Class Captain and our busy programme of events could not have taken place without the help and support of our class committee. Their commitment to running of the extensive programme of events for the class throughout the season has been tremendous and we owe them a sincere vote of thanks. 

The season started with the Chubb International Team Racing Challenge and for many it was their first experience of Team Racing. From the reports I received everyone seemed to have thoroughly enjoy this event and are looking forward to the 2004 Challenge which will take place on the weekend of  7th., 8th. and 9th. May 2004.

We again hope to have the full support of all the owners in lending their yachts and so be able to invite 8 teams again. Remember we need 24 boats, excluding a couple of spares.

One idea being considered is to have 12 Teams each of 2 boats – “Last boat Loses”. This format is ideal for those new to the sport of Team Racing as it is easier to immediately know your position.

A team representing a significant proportion of the fleet went to Newport for the Patriots Cup. This was a hugely successful event and was great fun both ashore and afloat.

Bad weather cancelled our practice sail on the Friday and the rot set in mid-morning with all the “Irish” in Zelda’s bar for what was to be a very heavy session!

Whilst the season for many ended at the 

end of September a few hardy and keen sailors continued into October and enjoyed 5 weeks of Windward Leeward Courses.

The worthy winner was September Song, followed by Blue Pereguine and Misbehavin tied for second.

I was race officer for the final day and it was exciting to see the first three Sigma’s overlapped on the finishing line with Misbehavin getting the gun by less than a quarter a boat length.

The two boats at the other end of the fleet were so close together we had to call a “tied finish” – what a way to end a great season!

And there are still a number of diehards continuing to race their Sigma’s in the Christmas Turkey Shoot.

Our Class Dinner is now fully booked at just over 160 and we hope we did not disappoint too many people.

Cork Week 2004 – July 12th to 16th. 

The Sigma 33 European and Class Championships will be held as part of Cork Week.

Roy Summers, Class Chairman and myself had a very production meeting with the chairman of the organising committee and the incoming Admiral of the RCYC a few weeks ago.

We presented our “wish list” and they were most helpful and looked forward to having the Sigma 33’s back again as part of Cork Week.

We requested our own dedicated race area for Sigma 33’s only. They will agree to this as long as we can guarantee 45 to 50 entries.

So, if we don’t want to be mixed up with other classes we must get our entries in soon.

Their Race Office is under the control of April English and you can email her at:

april@royalcork.com
or access their web site on:

www.royalcork.com

	The Irish East Coast Sigma Team finished 6th. ahead of the “George” and UK Sigma Teams, so we did not do to badly afloat, but really excelled ashore.

The weather during the early part of the season was cold, wet and windy, but nevertheless the class had good numbers racing in DBSC and RAYC events and this gave crews the opportunity to practice and improve their skills ahead of the Europeans.

Early June the weather changed and summer arrived just in time to welcome competitors for the Alfa Romeo Sigma 33 European and Class Championships.

The event was a great success both on and off the water. The Irish Fleet has now clearly established itself as being as competitive as the Solent and Clyde fleets and this is a position we want to maintain for the future.

The Silver Fleet concept proved very successful and congratulations again to the winners. Our thanks also to the R.I.Y.C. for presenting the Perpetual Trophy for this event.

Our thanks again to Afla Romeo for their generous sponsorship and for the Royal Irish for hosting the event.

Following the “Europeans” the fleet continued to race actively in the Bay and with all racing being  well supported with regular turnouts of 20+ boats.

Unfortunately, Sigma Sunday dawned with a forecast of over 40 knots and had to be cancelled. We have awarded the Goodbody Cup to Flyover who was the winner of the first DBSC Tuesday Series.

Telephone number:  021 4831023

Now is the time to get your entry in and book your accommodation.

Cork Week is great fun ashore and afloat!!

Finally, I would again like to express my appreciation to all the members of the Sigma 33 East Coast Association Committee who worked so hard all season and gave me such tremendous support.

.

It has been a very busy season and everyone played a key role in organising and running the many events and functions.

Our thanks are also due DBSC, the RAYC and the many people who helped organise our racing throughout the season on committee boats, on the West Pier, the RIB drivers and those who generously lent their yachts as our committee vessels. Without this band of volunteers we would have no racing.

To the Sigma owners many thanks for your support,  friendship and advice. For me it has been a great pleasure being Class Captain and I hope you will give Joe the same support next year. 

With best wishes and many thanks

Timothy Goodbody

Class Captain

Provisional Dates for your 2004 Diaries

· Chubb International Team Racing 7th. – 9th. May

· Baily Bowl      14th., 15th and 16th May

· Lambay Race   5th. June

· European & National Championships 10th to 16th. July

· East Coast Championships & Cruiser Challenge       27th to 29th. August

Congratulations to all prize winners and competitors.

Our thanks also to John Marks for the presentation to the fleet of the lovely “On your Marks” trophy



	
	


